
 

 
  
 
 
 
Date: July 18, 2023 
 
To: Mayor and Members of the City Council 
 
From: Thomas B. Modica, City Manager 
 
Subject: Update on the Citizen Police Complaint Commission (CPCC) Website 
 
On July 11, 2023, the Mayor and City Council requested the City Manager check the CPCC 
website to verify that information on how to file a police complaint is clearly posted. Staff has 
confirmed that  the CPCC website and information on how to file a complaint after the passage 
of Measure E is posted on the main page of the website for public view.  
 
Beginning January 1, 2023, the CPCC stopped taking new police complaints, and all police 
complaints have been solely filed with the Internal Affairs Division of the Long Beach Police 
Department (LBPD) for investigation. This is consistent with their primary authority for 
investigations as outlined in Measure E.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Patrick Weithers, Manager of the CPCC, at (562) 
570-7610, or via email at Patrick.Weithers@longbeach.gov.    
 
CC: DAWN MCINTOSH, CITY ATTORNEY 
 DOUGLAS P. HAUBERT, CITY PROSECUTOR 
 LAURA L. DOUD, CITY AUDITOR 

LINDA F. TATUM, ASSISTANT CITY MANAGER 
 TERESA CHANDLER, DEPUTY CITY MANAGER 
 TYLER BONANNO-CURLEY, ACTING DEPUTY CITY MANAGER 
 APRIL WALKER, ADMINISTRATIVE DEPUTY CITY MANAGER 
 KEVIN LEE, CHIEF PUBLIC AFFAIRS OFFICER 
 MEREDITH REYNOLDS, SPECIAL DEPUTY CITY MANAGER FOR RECOVERY 

MONIQUE DE LA GARZA, CITY CLERK  
DEPARTMENT HEADS 

Memorandum 

https://longbeach.gov/citymanager/cpcc/

